The Imperial Times



IMPERIAL'S NEW STUDENT COUNCIL

Imperial International School for Excellence, Khuian Sarwar, recently held its Investiture Ceremony, during which the school's new student council was officially formed. A committee of senior faculty members oversaw the selection process, meticulously evaluating the academic, cultural, and athletic achievements of the students from Grade 8. The outcome was the appointment of deserving students to key leadership positions, including Head Boy, Head Girl, Sports Captain, and other vital roles.

The newly elected council includes Nitin as the Head Boy, Kiratpreet Kaur as the Head Girl, Gurnoor Singh as the Deputy Head Boy, Danisha as the Deputy Head Girl, Davinder Godara as the Sports Captain, and Yukti as the Vice Sports Captain. Additionally, Vaidehi has been appointed as the Assembly In-Charge, with Jai Prakash as the Deputy Assembly In-Charge. Manav has been designated as the Discipline In-Charge, supported by Deputy Discipline In-Charge Gurvansh Kamboj. Arpit will serve as the Activity Coordinator, and Samriddh Sama has been named the IT Coordinator.

Furthermore, prefects were selected for the school's four houses. Abhinoorjit Singh has been appointed as the House Prefect for Achievers House, with Ashmil as



the Vice Prefect and Vartesh Gadher as the Sports Captain. Innovators House will be led by House Prefect Sehajpreet, Vice Prefect Diksha, and Sports Captain



Naitik. Sarika has been named House Prefect for Motivators House, with Harmanpreet as the Vice Prefect and Varun as the Sports Captain. Finally, Yash Joshi has been selected as the House Prefect for Pioneers House, with Anamika as the Vice Prefect and Bhavesh as the Sports Captain.

During the ceremony, elected students were honored with badges, sashes, and certificates. The school's Director, Mr. Sukhwinder Pal, emphasized the importance of nurturing leadership qualities early, stating that today's students are tomorrow's leaders. He expressed confidence in their ability to maintain discipline under the guidance of house in-charges and faculty.

Principal Mrs. Navneet Devgan congratulated the council members, urging them to remain diligent and responsible in their roles.